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SEPTEMBER MEETING RECAP 
 

Our September 17 meeting opened with the 
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag at 7:54 P.M.  I read 
the recap for our August meeting, and it was accepted 
by Tom Portesy and seconded by Ward Melvin. 

 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Our treasurer, Frank Sammon, gave us the 
checking account balance, then reviewed expenses 
for the period from the last meeting to tonight.  They 
included newsletter expenses for August and 
September, plus the cost of meeting refreshments. 
Income included dues from new members and the 
club’s share of the 50/50.  There was no activity in 
the savings account.  The treasurer’s report was 
accepted by Bob Andreocci and seconded by Kurt 
Larsen. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  None discussed. 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 

Ward brought flyers for the Sunday, September 
20th Smithtown Heritage Country Fair, which runs 
from 10 A.M. to 4 P.M.  Anyone arriving in a vintage 
car should arrive between 9:30 A.M. and 10 A.M. 

There’s a show sponsored by the Corvair Club on 
9/26 at the Long Island Maritime Museum.  On 
October 10, there’s a charity car show at the 
Hauppauge Middle School.  

Tom Portesy followed up on the building that 
used to house a Studebaker dealership in Jamesport.  
He reported that most of the parts weren’t worth a 
whole lot and are unusable.  Most of the parts were 
for Studebakers from ’47,’48 & ’49. 

Current Officers 2009 
 

President 
Howard Naval 

48 Marys Lane, Centerport, NY (631) 757-6531 
hownav@aol.com 

 

Vice President 
Carl Carilli 

PO Box 475, St James, NY 11780 (631) 495-7218 
 

Secretary 
Roger Price 

5 Lindron Ave, Smithtown, 11787 (631) 724-1382 
 

Treasurer 
Frank Sammon 

105 Ridge Ave, No. Great River, (631) 348-7681 
 

Membership Secretary 
Frank Sammon 

105 Ridge Ave, No. Great River, (631) 348-7681 
 

Newsletter Editor 
Cathy Sammon 

105 Ridge Ave, No. Great River, (631) 348-7681 
glesam@optonline.net 

 

http://groups.yahoo.com/group/SDCLI.   
 

MEETING INFORMATION 
 

Third Thursday of every month 
7:30 p.m. 

Community Room 
Marjorie Post Park 

Massapequa 
 

New members welcome! 

Next Meeting: 
Thursday, October 15th at 7:30 p.m. 

Marjorie Post Park Community Room 



 

I discussed the situation, as I know it, concerning 
the disposition of SASCO.  SASCO closed its doors 
this week and the contents were bought by the South 
Bend Teachers Federal Credit Union. It seems as 
though they were the only bidder.  That’s all I knew.  
I told the people in attendance that I’ll try to keep on 
top of the situation pertaining to the disposition of all 
those Studebaker parts in the SASCO inventory. 

Due to the good work by Bob Andreocci and Sal 
Palmeri, we will have a run to the Long Island 
Steamers, a miniature steam train outdoor operating 
museum, on October 25th.  They welcome visitors 
only twice a month.   They’re open from 10 A.M to 3 
P.M.  We decided to meet there at around 11 A.M.  
We will pay $10 per family.  That will include food 
and a donation to the museum.  A number of 
members indicated that they’re going.  Directions 
will be in the Spotlight. 

 
ANNUAL HOLIDAY BRUNCH:  

We decided to have our holiday brunch at Molly 
Malone’s on December 6th.  We’ll look into the 
availability of that date at the restaurant.  The cost 
will be $10 per person. The club will pick up the rest 
of the cost, including tax and gratuity. 

We’ll look into the possibility of having a run to 
Brooklyn to visit Lenny Schiller’s car collection in 
conjunction with the Verrazano Region of SDC.  If it 
takes place, it’ll be sometime in 2010. 

 
GUEST: 

Mr. Henry Tredwell is looking to buy a ’50 or ’51 
Studebaker Champion.  We hope he enjoyed our 
meeting. 

 
CAR STUFF: 

Tom’s car is still awaiting its paint job.  The shop 
was concentrating on insurance repairs first.  Carl’s 
Stude situation is still status quo.  Hopefully, the new 
engine will be installed soon. 

At the end of our business meeting, Lanning 
Baron gave a “show and tell” showing us a number 
of items that Studebaker dealers sold to their 
customers.  These items included motor oil, car 
polish, spark plugs, etc.  All the packaging showed 
the Studebaker or Studebaker/ Packard logos. 
 

The 50/50 was won by Andy Purdy. 
 
Our meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M. 

Roger Price 
Secretary, LI Chapter 

STUDES AT THE CORVAIR SHOW  
 
 The Corvair Club had great weather for their 
annual show on Saturday, September 26th, and some 
members of the Long Island Chapter SDC were there 
to enjoy it with them.  Four chapter members were 
able to bring their cars to display at the show, and at 
least four more attended to view the cars and enjoy a 
sunny fall day on the shore of the Great South Bay.  

There were over 30 Corvairs at the show, as well 
as a few other makes.  The Studebakers in attendance 
were Howard Naval’s ’51 Commander, Kurt Larsen’s 
’53 Pickup, Frank Sammon’s ’58 Scotsman, and 
Cathy Sammon’s ’63 Lark.  We met at the 
Lighthouse Commons parking lot in Oakdale, and got 
quite a bit of attention there, before we left to caravan 
to the show. 

The Long Island Maritime Museum was a great 
venue for the show, with plenty of space for the cars, 
a pavilion to keep out of the sun (or rain), and the 
museum buildings and displays to occupy those who 
may want to see something other than cars, parts, and 
engines.  Some of the other section members who 
attended, Tom Portesy, Carl Carilli, and Sal Palmeri 
thought it might be a location worth considering for 
our own show. 

One nice touch at this show was the car photo 
plaque that each participant received at the 
conclusion of the show.  They make a great memento 
of the event.  Photos of club members cars are seen 
below, both at our rendezvous at the Lighthouse 
Commons and at the Maritime Museum. 

Some of the Corvair club members have 
supported our annual Reunion Sunday, and this gave 
us an opportunity to reciprocate as well as interact 
with their members, who had a great time talking 
about their cars and ours. Their President, Cathy 
Sunden, sent Howard Naval a thank you message for 
all that came out that day.    

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAN YOU HELP WRITE HISTORY? 
 

Studebaker National Museum is asking for your 
help to solve a mystery with a hearse in its collection.  
The museum's 1863 horse-drawn Studebaker hearse 
has a bullet hole in the side window.  Museum staff 
say they've been trying to figure out an explanation 
for the hole since they received the hearse in the 70's, 
but they've had no luck. 

Now they're asking people to come up with a 
reason why there's the bullet hole and who was in it. 
Studebaker Exhibit Designer Don Filley says, "It's 
even more unusual in all actuality because it goes in, 
but really doesn't come out. So whatever happens 
there was actually something in it to stop the bullet."  
All month they're asking people to write an obituary 
for who you think is inside the casket.  

In 500 words or less, write an obituary on who 
you think is inside the casket in the 1863 Studebaker 
Hearse. The subject can be any Indiana historical 
figure no longer living. Entries should be in a 
newspaper obituary format and sent to the Studebaker 
National Museum by fax (574-235-5522), mail (201 
South Chapin Street, South Bend, IN, 46601) or 

email archives@studebakermuseum.org by October 
26, 2009. Entries will be in two classes -18 and over 
and 17 and under. One winner in each category will 
be selected and each winner will receive a $75.00 
Museum Store Merchandise Certificate.  

On your submission, please include your name, 
address, phone number, and age group. Winners will 
be announced at 4:00 p.m. on Friday, October 30, 
2009 at the Studebaker National Museum.  
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
Long Island Steamers Run: Sunday, 
October 25th, $10.00 per family.   
LONG ISLAND LIVE STEAMERS, INC. was 
founded in 1966 to promote the fine art of precision 
model making, especially as applied to steam 
machinery. While our outdoor tracks, and the trains 
that run on them, represent our most visible activity 
our members also build scale model steam boilers, 
stationary steam engines, steam powered boats, steam 
powered tractors, and other miscellaneous 
functioning models. 

�Our Group will meet at the Steamers site around 
11:00.  The event will include a picnic   
 
Directions: 
From LIE:   
Use Exit 67 (Yaphank Avenue). Turn south on 
Yaphank Avenue to Gerard Road (second left after 
bridge over LIRR tracks). Turn left on Gerrard Road. 
Our driveway is approximately 1 mile down on the 
left and parking is the first right after entering the 
driveway.  
From Sunrise Highway: 
From the east: 

Use Exit 58 - William Floyd Parkway North. This 
exit ramp leads to Victory Drive. Make a left and 
continue over William Floyd Parkway. Just past the 
main entrance for Southaven County Park is Gerrard 
Road. Make a right on Gerrard Road. Our entrance is 
approximately 1/2 mile on the right. 

From the west: 

Use Exit 57 - Horseblock Road West. The cloverleaf 
will take you over Sunrise Highway. Just past the 
westbound entrance to Sunrise is Victory Drive. 
Make a right and watch for our sign to your left at 
Gerrard Road. Turn left on Gerrard Road. Our 
entrance is approximately 1/2 mile on the right. 

 

 



 

LONG ISLAND CHAPTER STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB  
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  
�
 

NAME: 
  

Birthday (Mo/Day): 
 

 

SPOUSE: 
  

Birthday (Mo/Day): 
 

 

ADDRESS: 
  

Anniversary (Mo/Day):  
 

 

PHONE: 
  

CELL:  
 

 

E-MAIL: 
 Renewal  ____ New ____ 

STUDEBAKERS OWNED: 
 

 

YEAR 
 

MODEL 
 

BODY STYLE 
   

   

   

To join or renew your membership, mail completed membership form, with membership fee payable to 
“LI Chapter SDC” to Frank Sammon, 105 Ridge Avenue, No. Great River, NY 11722-3430   

DUES: $ 15.00 annually.  Join January – June $15.00; Join July – December prorated to $10.00 

NOTE: YOU MUST BE A MEMBER OF THE SDC TO JOIN A LOC AL CHAPTER.  

 
 
 

 
 

 

 


